
 

 

Tin Can Bay 
Community Church 

A Baptist Ministry 
 

The Purpose Statement of our church is: 
NOW  IS  THE  TIME  TO  BE  GOD’S  
LIGHTHOUSE  IN  TIN  CAN  BAY 

Jesus said, “I am the light of the world; whoever follows me will never walk in darkness 
but will have the light of life.”  John 8:12 

                        10 October 2021 

A song in Mozambique 

 

A group of new Christians in one region of Mozambique 

were restricted in their praise and worship because the pre-

dominant religion in their region had banned tribal dances 

and singing. The communal Christian worship lacked some-

thing until on one occasion, after a preacher had finished 

preaching, a lady began singing. She was then joined by a 

man and soon everyone was singing in a variety of rhythms, 

pitches and tunes. The words sung were a repetition of the 

message that had just been preached, and what began as 

a strange mix of noises soon became a beautiful song. When 

it ended, people commented that the song of God deep in 

their hearts could no longer be kept inside.                                                                      

 World Outreach 



 

 

Welcome  to  Our  Service 

We pray God’s blessing on you and your family as we  
worship together. If you are visiting please make yourself known to someone 

and stay behind for a chat . 

 

 Dave Copus who has 
completely lost his hearing. 

 

 Those in our congregation 
needing healing.  

 

 Trevor and Michelle who are 
currently in Mackay. Trevor’s 
father’s funeral is on 
Tuesday. 

 Continue to pray for Christine 
Davies and her treatment. 

 

Happy birthday to  David Copus on Monday and  
Ava Mahaffey ion Wednesday . 

 
 

God’s blessings on your special day. 

Music and worship team  We 
have started practices fortnightly 
from Friday the 8th October from 7
-9pm. They will continue to be held 
on the 2nd and 4th Friday nights. 
This will be a time for all worship 
team members to attend for 
regular practice and those wishing 
to join are 
invited to 
come along. 

The Great Gympie Duck Race 
is on again this year to raise 
much needed funds for 
Chaplaincy in the Cooloola 
Region. The race will be on 

Saturday 23rd October at the Weir in 
Gympie. You can purchase duck tickets 
for $5 each to support Chaplaincy and 
local Schools. 
Tickets are available from Karen or you 
can purchase them online. The link for 
online purchases is suqld.org.au/
gympieduckrace and then choose Tin Can 
Bay School and the P&C will receive half 
of the profits. Then come along on the day 
for lots of fun and stalls. 
 

Next outing   

Friday Oct 29th at Temptations.  

See you at 10 O'clock. 

Numbers needed by by Sunday 

17th Oct. No deposit needed  

order from Menu.  

http://suqld.org.au/gympieduckrace?fbclid=IwAR3W7aK9sATvkOysfAoigfTLlNL6IcyyO8fkDwrzJ6SOzR0bb8EEbwa3EF8
http://suqld.org.au/gympieduckrace?fbclid=IwAR3W7aK9sATvkOysfAoigfTLlNL6IcyyO8fkDwrzJ6SOzR0bb8EEbwa3EF8


 

 

Children’s Ministries 
Lighthouse Kids is for children 3 years old to the 
end of grade 6. It runs each week of the school 
term during the sermon in our Sunday worship 
service. Our program includes bible lessons and 
follow-up activities. 
 

Breakfast Club (a ministry of 
School Chaplaincy) is run on 
Tuesday and Thursday 

mornings at the Tin Can Bay State School. This is a 
fantastic way to minister to those students who are 
less fortunate and also a great time to get to know the kids. “If we can 
give just a handful of children a good start to the day, then it is worth it.” 
 

Donations of food items are always needed to allow this ministry to 
continue — Margarine, Vegemite, Honey, Jam, Cheese Slices 
(individual wraps), Long Life Milk, Milo and Apple Juice Poppers (100% 
juice). 

• First Aid course – Saturday November 
13th – 8.30 am  start. 

• Community Hall. Heartbeat Training. 
Book on line . Cost $120 for first aid,  
  $55 for CPR update. 

• Workbook to be completed prior to the course if      
possible – on lines or hard copies available on request. 

   

Ruth Andrews  Wesleyan Methodist church.  

  Meet in Cooloola Veteran’s Hall Cooloola 

Wednesdays 0930 regn 10 – 1030 music,  

then morning tea for mums and children supplied.  

Contact details Ruth 0 54 823681 or 0418666458 



 

 

 

    Sermons and Bulletins 
 

Sermon links and Church bulletins will be emailed to you 
weekly. They are also available on the church web site: 

www.tincanbaycommunitychurch.com.au 

Rosters  

Date 
Worship 
Leader 

Data 
Worship 

Team 
Welcoming 

Offering 
Counters 

Chair Setup 
7am Start 

10 Oct Heather Jed Karen 
Jim 

Sheila 
Dorothy 

Rob 

Rob 
Trevor U 

17 Oct Kelly Tyson Scott 
Kay 
Katie 

Christine 
Tony 

Rob 
Jim 

This Week in Our Church 
 

Sunday  10 Oct 9.00 am Worship Service 
   Lighthouse kids 

Monday 11th Oct 9.30am KYB at Jan Murfet’s home 
  2.00 pm Prayer Meeting @ Warren & Chris Woodlands  

Tuesday  12th Oct 9.00am KYB at Chris Woodland’s home 
  9.00am KYB at Sheryl Bennett’s home  

Wednesday 13th Oct 2.00pm Home Group at Kay Cox’s home 
Friday  15th Oct 7-8.30pm Lorikeet Room 
Saturday 16th Oct 4pm Goomborian fellowship     

Sunday 17rd Oct 9.00 am Worship Service 
   Lighthouse Kids 

Did you know you can give your  
offering electronically? 
 

Bank details are - 
Acc Name: Tin Can Bay   
                 Community Church 
BSB: 084 952 
Account No.: 01 500 4389 

Contact Numbers 
 

Office  tcbbaptist@bigpond.com  5486 2055 
 

Pastor  John Van der Heijde  0447 166 906 
 

Elders  Bruce Goodall  0413 920 987 
 John Finger  0468 916 304 
 

Deacons  Julie-Anne Batchelor  0414 677 421 
 Jim Menteith  0457 203 348 
 

Pastoral Care 
& Prayer  Heather Goodall  0427 821 363 

 

If you have any items for 
the bulletin, including 
prayer requests you’d like 
the church to pray for,       

please email to  
Leigh by Wednesday night. 
 

Email: tcbbulletin@hotmail.com 
for Leigh Scott 
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